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Do you have guests coming to 

visit this summer 
 

Low Farm Cottages are open all year-round - In WaldringȦeld! 

We have Ȧve 1 and 2 bed cottages located at the entrance to the village!  

01473 736475—www.stayatlowfarm.com 

 
We offer a 10% discount to Waldringȥeld residents! 

Visit our website for photos, availability and  

booking information 

 
Waldringfield Gardeners 

 

All reminder of our programme of events! 

 
The Community Flower, Vegetable, Produce and CraŌ Show is on Saturday 9th August 
More informaƟon on the show is overleaf. Please contact Alexis Smith — g1dik@bƟnternet.com 
 

The Pumpkin Parade  

The Autumn half term brings us the Pumpkin Parade with the liƩle veg boats floaƟng down the river 
and a scary story at sundown on the beach. This is an amazing village tradiƟon which has been acƟve 
for over 15 years now. Date TBC. 

Annual AGM  

We have our Annual AGM with mulled cider and a talk on the evening of 19th November 2025.  
 
Christmas Greenery and Wreath Workshop 

Cheer up your home for Christmas with a seasonal greenery workshop Sat Nov 29th at the Village Hall 
Details from Alexis: g1dik@bƟnternet.com 
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WALDRINGFIELD  GARDENERS 
 
FLOWER,  VEGETABLE,   

PRODUCE  &  CRAFT SHOW 
 

SATURDAY 9th AUGUST 2025 
 WALDRINGFIELD VILLAGE HALL  

 
ENTRIES TO ARRIVE BETWEEN    

11.00am – 12.45pm 
 

ENTRY FEE FOR EXHIBITORS:  
25p per class. CASH ONLY 
Children's classes 90-92 Free                             

Only 1 entry per person, per class   
Children & Grandchildren may enter all the 

classes 
 

***  Please read the rules *** 
 

JUDGING from 1.00pm 
(Closed to the public)  

 
*  OPEN TO PUBLIC @ 4.00pm  *   
FREE ADMISSION  -  REFRESHMENTS 

AVAILABLE  
                 

“The People's Choice"  
Vote for your favourite entry in the show 

 
AUCTION OF PRODUCE 

 5.15pm approx 
 
 

For entry forms and full list of classes 
email  

 
ALEXIS SMITH—g1dik@bƟnternet.com 

 
 

 

RULES 
This show is open to all ‘home grower’ resi-
dents of Waldringfield, Hemley, Newbourne 
and their children.  Grandchildren of the resi-
dents who stay in the 3 villages are also wel-
come to enter.   Please put AGE of child on 
back of entries 90-92. 

Please use a separate ‘entry form’ for each per-
son.     

Veg / fruit:  

To be displayed on your OWN WHITE plates, 
china or cardboard.   ( Except for the longest 
runner bean & rhubarb). 

Please label or mark your china plates, bread 
boards and vases on the underneath with 
your phone number.  (In case of loss)  

DO NOT put your name visibly on any item.  

ALL FOOD to be COVERED with a plastic box, 
wrap, cling film etc. 

* Recipe for 7’’ Victoria sponge*: 

6oz flour / sugar / butter, 3 eggs, red jam only - 
no cream. Only a light dusting of caster sugar 
on top, no decorations.    

Fruit Cake: NO nuts.    

Bread to be displayed on your own bread-
board.   

Flowers: to be displayed in your own vase or 
pot 

Herbs: to be displayed in your own small vase 
or jam pot 

Photos: Must be on photographic paper with 
class number on back. 

Previously exhibited items NOT to be  

entered. 
If you do not wish your items to go into the auc-
tion please put 'N' on your entry form beside 
the class number. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
The Club is now in full acƟon for the summer, with 
regular racing on Saturdays and Wednesday evenings. 
Many other acƟviƟes are also taking place, including sail 
and race training for adults and children and cruising up 
and down the river. Racing started in March, but with 
warmer weather more boats have been seen taking 
part on the water. 

 

The annual Easter Egg RegaƩa was held in April, with 90 boats entered in eight different classes. There 
were several visitors from elsewhere taking part, including a team from as far away as Wales. The ILCA 
(previously known as Laser) Class had an open meeƟng in April which aƩracted 36 entries. The Club now 
owns a fleet of six Firefly dinghies for Team Racing, and these are beginning to be more used and of 
interest especially to those who want to develop their tacƟcal and rules skills. Meanwhile several of the 
Cadet sailors have been successful in the selecƟon series for the team to represent Great Britain at the 
class’s world championship, which this year is being held on Lake Lipno in the Czech Republic. 
 

The Waldringfield RegaƩa is to be held between Friday 27 
and Sunday 29 June. There will be the tradiƟonal shore 
events, including the ever popular sandcastle and fancy-
dress compeƟƟons, along with running, swimming and 
rowing events. Also, there will be several sailing races for 
different classes of boat over the weekend. The Sunday 
will conclude with the Yachtsman’s Service at 6.00pm held 
ashore and afloat, with the parishioners from the Church 
joining sailors and general public, supported by the 
Woodbridge Excelsior Band. 

 

Further informaƟon about Club acƟviƟes can be found on the website www.waldringfieldsc.com, along 
with details of how to obtain a copy of the Centenary Book, which has over 1100 photos and illustraƟons 
relaƟng to the Club’s history, and is sƟll available for purchase.  

William Sudell, Club President 
All Photo—Alexis Smith  



 

 

 

Waldringfield Parish Council has 2 vacancies for the role of Councillor, for which all members 

of the community are welcome to apply. When vacancies arise, Parish Councils may fill the va-

cancy through the process called Co-option.  We are seeking to fill our vacancies through this 

process.  
 
Parish Councillors are first and foremost members of the local community. We have a wonder-

ful and vibrant village and look to have representation from all areas of the community. The 

role is varied and enables local people to use their skills and experience to enhance the work 

undertaken by the Council for the benefit of the community. We do lots of things – so there are 

lots of opportunities to contribute! 

 

Some of the things the Council does in Waldringfield: 

· We provide amenities, such as benches, the village sign and grit bins 

· We manage the playing field and its equipment 

· We organise community events, such as fetes and the Warm Welcome coffee afternoons 

· We produce a quarterly newsletter 

· We organise litter picks  

· We represent the community to other levels of government on issues such as planning 

and highways 

 
In terms of time commitment, Councillors are expected to attend the monthly meetings of 

Council (on the second Tuesday of the month) and some work outside of the meetings.  

 

The Council wishes to invite interested people to contact the Clerk for an information pack, 

which details eligibility and application requirements. We also encourage applicants to visit 

www.beacouncillor.org.uk for more information.  

 

Additional Note: Successful candidates if co-opted, would serve until the next elections in 

2028.  

The Council is committed to achieving a balanced composition of Councillors that reflects the 

Waldringfield community.  

If you are interested – please contact the Clerk: 

Jennifer Shone-Tribley - Clerk 

Post: Low Farm, Ipswich Road, Waldringfield, Woodbridge IP12 4QU 

e-mail – pc.waldringfield@googlemail.com phone: 01473 736475  

Waldringfield Parish Council  

Councillor Vacancies 

We need members of the 
community to join us! 



 

 

Your Parish Councillors: 

Ian Kay (Chair)  

Janet Elliot (Vice Chair)  

Serena Gold 

Colin Reid  

 Sue Quick 

Jonathan Ramsay 

Robert Forsdike  

To contact the Clerk: 

Jennifer Shone-Tribley 

Low Farm, Ipswich Road, Waldringfield,  IP12 4QU 

Telephone: 01473 736475 

E-mail: pc.waldringfield@googlemail.com 

ALL PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS ARE OPEN TO THE PUBLIC and held on the second Tues-

day of the month, in the Kennedy Room at the Village Hall—starting at 7:30pm unless oth-

erwise notified.  

Next meetings: 10 June and 08 July 2025 

Waldringϐield	Tennis	Court	–	update 

The tennis court is in its 25th season, aŌer a total re-construcƟon in 
1998. There has been surface erosion and tree root damage in 
places, causing variable bouncing during play. Moss has also been a 
problem, and pressure washing to remove it causes further damage 
to the surface. This was puƫng people off playing, and numbers 
have been seriously down over the last couple of years. 

The Tennis Court Trust CommiƩee applied to Sport England for a 
grant, and this was successful, enabling us to re-surface the court and do other improvements. We 
tendered for quotes from three companies to re-surface the court and fix the tree root problem, and 
have chosen the best. David Eaton is managing the project. 

The court has been closed since the 12th May and will remain closed unƟl about the middle of June. This 
should not cause any disrupƟon outside the court itself, but please accept our apologies if it does, and of 
course no-one will be able to use the court during this Ɵme. 

We are now a member of the Lawn Tennis AssociaƟon, which gives us various benefits including an 
online booking system. We are also in contact with a professional coach (Ben Coupe). We intend to buy 
pickleball equipment which will be available to court users. 

When the re-surfacing project is complete and the court is again fit for playing on, we will have a re-
launch, which will be announced on Waldringfielders, probably towards the end of June or early July.  

Ian Kay (Chair, Waldringfield Tennis Court Trust) 

Photo:ÊColinÊArcher 



 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

                   

                   WALDRINGFIELD WILDLIFE GROUP 

Wild For Wildlife. Waldringfield Wildlife Explorers. 
Making Homes for Nature with The Suffolk Wildlife Trust Forest School Team, 
Waldringfield Wildlife Group and the Children and Families who have connec-
Ɵons to Waldringfield. 

Supported by the NaƟonal Landscapes Community and ConservaƟon Grant. 

AŌer the success of last year’s two Wild for Wildlife Events held in Church Field a 
further three events are planned for 2025 which again involves the Suffolk Wildlife 
Trust Forest School Team, led by Charlie Zakss, Engagement Officer and her volun-
teers who coordinate the wildlife acƟviƟes at each event for children and families.  

The theme for this year is ‘Making Homes for Nature.’ The focus of these events is 
to teach our children, involving their families about conserving the beauƟful land-
scapes in which we live.  We intend to be acƟve, encouraging families to learn 
about the environment and to do what they can in their home, gardens and public 
spaces to encourage wildlife and to preserve our eco systems. We also hope to in-
spire children to enjoy being in nature. We also aim to have fun! 

A grant from NaƟonal Landscapes Community and ~ConservaƟon Fund was crucial in establishing the 
Wild for Wildlife events and the Waldringfield Wildlife Explorers.   We plan to be as financially sustainable 

as possible, encouraging donaƟons for events and using local ex-
perƟse and resources at minimal cost. 

The first event was on the 9th of April 2025 and involved the children 
in building Stag Beetle Stacks on Church Field.  You may have 
spoƩed them by now as three were built in one morning’s ener-
geƟc and enthusiasƟc acƟvity. Thirty primary school aged children 
aƩended along with their younger toddler siblings who were able 
to dig holes to bury the wood piles, using the smaller spades pro-
vided. Keen to make sure the wood piles were not mistaken as po-
tenƟal firewood, several signs were painted to inform people about 
the importance of these homes for Stag Beetles. 

 

Stag Beetles: 
You can find more informaƟon about stag beetles by log-
ging onto Suffolk Wildlife Trust site and The People’s Trust 
for Endangered Species.  The children learnt that the stag 
beetle is increasingly under pressure from the loss of their 
habitat such as dead and decaying wood meaning that pri-
vate gardens and community green spaces are becoming 
even more important as safe havens for wildlife. Even 
though we live in the ‘countryside’ habitat, wildlife has 
diminished drasƟcally over the past three/four decades. 

 

Photo:ÊAlÊGurr 

Photo:ÊAlÊGurr 



 

 

 

Although, sƟll familiar in the south of Suffolk the 
species is now a priority Biodiversity AcƟon Plan 
Species, and it is feared the beetle may soon be-
come exƟnct.   

Church Field was a perfect place to build the stag 
beetle stacks. We would like to thank Church Field 
Trust for their support with these acƟviƟes and a 
special thanks to ChrisƟne Fisher Kay for giving her 
Ɵme and helping to locate the wood supplies and to 
John Naylor and Mariah Ballam who supplied the 
wood delivered and cut to the different sizes speci-

fied.  

We are so fortunate to 
have this wildlife resources here in the centre of the village with the scenic 
views of the River Deben. 

The children also learnt that that the best wood to use are logs from broad 
leaf trees such as oak and beech, not coniferous, as they support the rich-
est community of invertebrates.  ParƟally burying logs in the soil is prefera-
ble because it will retain more moisture and increase the number of visiƟng 
insects.  The natural habitat for stag beetles is a tree stump leŌ in situ so 

it’s a good idea to avoid grinding away where possible.  

 

The children learnt about the life cycle of stag beetles.  The female lays her eggs in decaying wood and 
the larvae that develop are large white grubs with orange heads that can be found in roƫng wood at or 
below ground level.  It can take 3-7 years for the stag beetle’s larvae to develop into adults.  They live as 
adults for only a few months in the summer to mate and you are most likely to see a male in flight on 
warm summer evenings between May and August while it 
is searching for its mate. 

 Future Wild for Wildlife Events in 2025: 

ConƟnuing with the Theme “Making Homes for Nature’ the 
next two events are on Wednesday 28th August and 29th 
October during half term week.  See poster for full details 
of the acƟviƟes planned for August 2025. 

Contact: Sarah Griffiths to reserve a place contact 
sara_jane_kerr@hotmail.com  

Many thanks to everyone involved in helping to make this 
happen, significantly the Children and their Families, Na-
Ɵonal Landscapes, Church Field Trust, Waldringfield Wildlife Group and The Suffolk Wildlife Trust.  To Sa-
rah Griffiths for coordinaƟon and communicaƟon with the families, Simon Couchman for the poster de-
sign and making the main sign with posts, Kerry Gurr, a WWG volunteer helping 
on the day, Andy Chilvers for providing the wooden signs and to Sue Quick from 
Greener Waldringfield who assisted Sarah and I with the grant funding applica-
Ɵon.   

Linda Wilkins 

Coordinator Waldringfield Wildlife Group 

Photo:ÊLindaÊWilkins 

Photo:ÊCharlieÊZakssÊSuffolkÊWildlifeÊTrustÊ 

Photo:ÊPTESÊ(PeoplesÊTrustÊforÊEndangeredÊSpecies) 



 

 

The work of Waldringfield History Group conƟnues.  By the Ɵme this is read 
we will have presented our talk on Lost Trades of the Village, which has oc-
cupied the members over the winter.  I wonder what we will be focusing on 
over the next year. 

Work is also conƟnuing with helping Simon Reed and his project on re-
searching the river, & marsh to unlock the history to best protect it for the 
future.  

We are also involved with the Beach Tideline ExhibiƟon, in connecƟon with this  project, being organ-
ised by Sue Quick.  “Memories of the Tideline”, will be the culminaƟon of a summer of events and will 
be held on 30/31st August at the Village Hall.   The Summer events will include the Salt marsh monitor-
ing, and geographical exploraƟons.  Photographs through the ages of the river and beach will all add to 
this.  

The Group have recently been contacted by a lady whose forebears lived at Hemley Hall during the 18th 
Century.  She had stayed in the village to try and find graves at Hemley Church and see the Hall.  She 
was very interesƟng to talk to & Caroline and Alyson were able to help her. 

We meet from September to March in the Kennedy Room at the Village Hall usually on the 2nd Thursday 
of the month at 2.00 p.m.  Our next meeƟng will be 11 September 2025.    
 
Our Website www.Waldringfieldia.com, contains much of our research although some is only available 
to members .  For more informaƟon please contact Hon Sec: Margaret Lake or Chair: Alyson Videlo 
waldringfieldhg@gmail.com  

Waldringfield History Group 

Swifts and Insects 
Swifts have returned to Waldringfield earlier than last 
year  years and in relatively good numbers.  We have 
sightings of Swifts returning to swift boxes they have 
used in previous years or investigated as three-year-old 
juveniles searching for a future nest site. So, it’s very 
important from now on through to end July to switch on 
your call sound systems to help lure them to your swift 
box.  Local experience and feedback from Save Our 
Suffolk Swifts indicate that this works but you may have 
to be patient.  Having a clear line of access is also im-

portant. 

 

 

It is so very exciting to see from early morning through 
to dusk swifts’ fast flying displays as they loop in tightly 
curved angles around lower Waldringfield.  It’s a won-
derful way to enjoy early breakfast in the sunshine just 
wondering about these awe- inspiring birds intent on 
mating and feeding after their long journey from Equa-
torial and Southern Africa.  

Photo:ÊbyÊChrisÊCourtney  

PhotoÊAndrewÊMoon  



 

 

 

They commute 14, 000 miles and they do it fast travelling at 70 mph 
reaching their UK destination in about four weeks. Even their stay in 
the UK is a speedy one staying long enough to breed arriving from 
May and staying until mid-July.    

Swifts rarely stop flying. The only time swifts land after fledging is at 
their own nest to feed their chicks when they themselves have bred 
three years later. Other than this, swifts eat, mate, gather nest ma-
terial and even sleep on the wing. Its thought they do this by switch-
ing off one half of their brain during unihemispheric slow wave sleep 
(USWS) so one half can rest while the other half stays active. 

 

What’s Special about Swifts?  

Swifts are the fastest of all birds on level flight clocking up 69.3 mph. At their peak Swifts have a 
particular display which has a technical term called ‘a social screaming’ when swifts whirl and 
fizz in repeat centrifugal circuits at anything between 28 mph and 72 mph.  They could be one of 
the oldest of our bird species part of an ancient group called Apodidae. A crucial indication of this 
is the nightmarish looking parasite unique to all common swifts called the louse fly which is 
thought to have evolved with the bird itself. 
 

Swift Decline: Food and Nest Sites: 

Swift numbers have declined by 65% in 25 years.  This is because they have fewer places to 
breed and significantly LESS FOOD. There is an issue with their sole food source: Insects.  
Swifts eat as many as 100,000 insects a day.  Thery can collect as many as 1,000 insects in a 
single bolus (ball of insects) that they carry back to their nest to feed their chicks.  Swifts primari-
ly feed on aerial plankton like flying ants, aphids and mosquitoes. It’s a huge energy requirement 
and with insects declining at a faster rate than ever before, many swifts cannot find enough food 
to sustain themselves. 
 

So, what can we do? 

Plant an Insect friendly garden that encourages flying insects for swifts to eat.  You will also find 
that your garden will feel more alive humming with wildlife for you to enjoy: 

Go chemical free in your garden and avoid putting down pesticides to let insects that swifts eat 
thrive. 

Leave existing or potential swift nesting places undisturbed.  Internal nest places, like those un-
der your eaves or in crevices in your walls are long lasting and will be used again and again by 
the same swift. If you are re-roofing, make new nest holes as similar to the old ones as possible 
or fit in swift bricks and install swift boxes. 

Find out more about why Insects are so important and what we can do for them by coming along 
to: An Illustrated talk by Dr Ross Piper titled Winged Wonders on the 7th June 2025, at Waldring-
field Village Hall doors open 10.45am.  See Poster for full details. 

 

Linda Wilkins, Coordinator Waldringfield Wildlife Group 
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MARTLESHAM HEATH SURGERY – PPG NEWS 

 

The Martlesham Surgery PPG recently met and discussed with the Practice Manager a number of 

items. 

The first of these being that some works will commence this year to reconfigure the surgery to im-

prove the services available for patients. Firm dates for the works are yet to be confirmed. Whilst 

there will be some potential disruption caused by the work, the surgery will remain fully open. 

 

There have also been a number of staff changes, resulting in more clinicians being available to pa-

tients. As part of the surgery being a Training Practice we are now seeing the benefit of having a 

range of extra clinicians being available. 

 

Currently this includes an additional two female GPs who are working on rotation between both 

Martlesham Heath and Kesgrave. Also, we currently have two male Registrars working at the sur-

gery. 

On another note, The Birches Medical Centre in Kesgrave has been rebranded as Embrace Medical 

Centre since the beginning of April 2025. Martlesham Heath Surgery and Embrace Medical Centre 

remain jointly owned by the Partners of both practices. 

If you are interested in finding out more about the either PPG or are interested in joining please ei-

ther email me at MartPPG@gmx.com or drop a note (with your name & contact details) into your 

surgery reception in an envelope marked for my attention (Tony Willmott, PPG Chair). 

Tony Willmott - Chair, Martlesham Heath Surgery PPG  

Waldringfield Church Field Trust 
There has been plenty of acƟvity at Church Field with the young 
Wildlife Explorers building stag beetle piles in April, aided by 
parents, volunteers from Waldringfield Wildlife Group  and the 
Suffolk Wildlife Trust ‘s Charlie Zakss who led a very enjoyable 
morning session aƩended by over 20 children with parents. The 
next events will be happening shortly. AŌer construcƟon of the 
stag beetle fortresses, they were visited more recently by 
Forest School from Waldringfield Primary and the methods and 
reasons for doing this were explained by two of the children 
who took part in the building of the pyramids, well done Harry 
and Layla . Basically the wood buried in the ground provides 
food and shelter specifically for the endangered stag beetles, 
which we are lucky to have in Suffolk but are only found in 
limited areas of the country. The dramaƟc stag beetles are most 
impressive but these Ɵmber pyramids are likely to be homes for 
many other species too. Thanks to John Nayler for supplying the 
wood. 

ChrisƟne Fisher-Kay, Church Field Trust 

 

HarryÊandÊLaylaÊexplainÊtheÊstagÊ
beetleÊpyramidsÊatÊForestÊSchool—
photo:ÊSarahÊGriffiths 



 

 

 A TreŬ Wardeƍ Writeơ 
We have just had  NaƟonal Hedgerow Week as 
organised by the Tree Council and partners, and  
there have been interesƟng presentaƟons and dis-
cussions to view online about hedge management, 
benefits of and problems , many of which can sƟll 
be seen on Youtube. 

Megan Gimber of PTES (Peoples Trust for Endan-
gered Species) emphasised the importance of the 
margins alongside hedges and the tussocky grass 

associated with them. These are important for many species including buƩerflies such as Ringlet 
and Meadow Brown. There are thousands of other Ɵny species and not so Ɵny which most of us 
have never heard of but which form part of the complex web of life. Herbaceous margins with 
many different plants alongside and under the hedges are where most of the wildlife will be hid-
ing in winter when naƟve hedges are frequently bare of foliage.  However not all, as ivy in the 
hedge is an important hibernaƟon area for other species such as the Brimstone buƩerflies we 
see early in the year and the Holly Blue buƩerfly (see photo front cover). 

The width of hedges is important, they are oŌen kept narrow, but if allowed to grow to 3 or 
more metres wide become a much more useful resource. They do not have to be cut every year 
which can have the effect of removing all the flowers and potenƟal fruit. They can just be cut on 
one side in alternate years to allow some of the development which also benefits the land in 
many ways. In farmland the hedges can provide shelter for livestock and for crops. The loss of 
soil due to erosion by the strong winds we are seeing more of and the heavy rainfall episodes 
due to changing weather paƩerns can be alleviated by sufficiently robust hedges in the right 
places. 

Megan suggested instead of planƟng 2 rows of hedging as is usual perhaps we should plant 3, 4 
or 5. I have many hedging plants growing on waiƟng to go out in the autumn so maybe we will 
be able to plant some of these wide hedges for the future. Anyone with space for a hedge is 
welcome to get in touch. These hedges will contain a rich variety of naƟve species which will 
help our wildlife. 

Jack by the Hedge (r), is a food plant of the orange Ɵp 
buƩerfly. Part of the wild flora which flourish under 
hedges if allowed! This applies to garden hedges as much 
as farm hedges. If you look closely at a flower head you 
may see the Ɵny orange eggs laid by the buƩerfly 
aƩached to the base of individual flowers. 

ChrisƟne Fisher, Tree Warden Waldringfield 

01473-736384 for free trees 



 

 

 

District and Borough Councils’ clear message to communiƟes:  
“Let’s shape the future of Suffolk together!” 

 
Suffolk’s five district and borough councils are launching a county-wide survey asking 

people for their views on the future of vital local government services 

 
The move comes as part of the government’s Local Government ReorganisaƟon (LGR) iniƟaƟve which 
would see county, district and borough councils replaced and all their services delivered by one or more 
new unitary councils covering a specific area in the county.  
  
District and borough councils believe that Suffolk would be best served by more than one unitary coun-
cil. They have submiƩed their interim report, which sets out the benefits of a mulƟ-unitary model. In a 
leƩer sent earlier this month to all Suffolk councils, the government offered clear encouragement for the 
districts and boroughs to conƟnue developing their proposals.   
  
With this in mind, they are now seeking to further develop the best possible case for a mulƟple unitary 
soluƟon in Suffolk, creaƟng councils that are big enough to deliver, but local enough to care; councils 
that will be efficient and financially sustainable, delivering genuine value for money.  
  
This is the most dramaƟc change to local government in 50 years, and the Leaders of the borough and 
district councils are commiƩed to ensuring that every community is involved in shaping the new councils 
and their services.  
  
As part of the wider engagement work the district and borough councils are carrying out, residents, busi-
nesses, community groups and other organisaƟons can now have their say on what is important to 
them, in the areas in which they live and work.  
 
Encouraging as many Suffolk people as possible to take part, the Leaders of the five district and borough 
councils, Cllr John Ward, leader of Babergh District Council, Cllr Caroline Topping, leader of East Suffolk 
Council, Cllr Neil MacDonald, leader of Ipswich Borough Council, Cllr Andy Mellen, leader of Mid Suffolk 
District Council, and Cllr Cliff Waterman, Leader of West Suffolk Council, said:  

“We want to transform public services, so they work for all our ciƟzens and communiƟes, and we want 
you to help us shape them.   

 

“Suffolk County Council has only one plan – to create a single mega-council, which we believe would be 
out of touch with communiƟes and residents. It would cover a vast geographical area seeking to save as 
much money as possible, no maƩer how perilous the impact on local democracy, the quality of services 
provided or proper accountability where you live - whether it’s Hadleigh, Sudbury, Bury St Edmunds, 
Stowmarket, Felixstowe, LowestoŌ or Ipswich.  

 



 

 

 

“We can’t let that happen and we want to hear what you think, to understand the challenges and oppor-
tuniƟes, and to ensure that all of Suffolk is listened to and properly represented in the generaƟonal 
changes which are taking place. 
  
“We are absolutely certain that a mulƟple unitary model, with each new council delivering all services to 
different, recognisable parts of Suffolk, is vital to meet the differing needs of our diverse communiƟes.    
  
“With this in mind, we are greatly encouraged by the government’s recent feedback which makes it abso-
lutely clear that we can make a case for local unitaries focused on meeƟng the needs of all our communi-
Ɵes, embodying a true sense of place and local idenƟty. It also supports our argument to have greater 
representaƟon in the Mayoral Strategic Authority to ensure local voices are heard from across Suffolk.  
  
“CreaƟng more than one unitary council in Suffolk will ensure strong local leadership and democraƟc rep-
resentaƟon, beƩer community engagement, neighbourhood empowerment and more responsive coun-
cils.  We want more locally targeted, modern and flexible services, to drive beƩer outcomes and value, 
rather than a basic and unimaginaƟve ‘one size fits all’ opƟon which simply bolts district and borough ser-
vices on to an old and Ɵred county council system. 

 
“This is a fantasƟc opportunity to work with communiƟes, service users and organisaƟons to rewire how 
services are delivered and drive beƩer outcomes to meet local needs. For example, the needs and chal-
lenges for people living in Ipswich are different to those in rural Suffolk. For the first Ɵme your council will 
be able to deliver services tailored to meet local needs when previously it was a one size fits all approach 
that only worked for the few.   
 
“It’s parƟcularly important that we can make a strong financial case for change – not only highlighƟng 
how we can deliver savings in the short and medium term, but how we can absolutely guarantee the fu-
ture sustainability of the services people depend on.” 

Issued on behalf of: Babergh District Council; East Suffolk Council; Ipswich Borough Council; Mid Suffolk 
District Council and West Suffolk Council  

The survey, which closes on 25 July 2025, can be found at 
www.babergh.gov.uk/devoluƟon-and-lgr  

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Waldringfield Village Hall Trust 
 
June 1st is the last draw in the current round of the Village Hall LoƩery - it will actually be made at the 
June Coffee Morning on June 5th. This means that July 1st is the first draw of the new loƩery year. This 
also means that your subscripƟon will be due during June for the new year. The Collectors will be calling 
any Ɵme from now on - no changes, £1 per number per month = £12 per number for the year. 

Payment can be made in various ways : 

1) Cash to the Collector or through my leƩer box (please indicate clearly who you are !!) 

2) Cheque payable to WVHT given to the Collector or through my leƩer box. 

3) BACS to : Lloyds Bank; sort code: 30 - 99 - 85; Account 00685574, name on account: Waldringfield Vil-
lage Hall Trust; reference ‘loƩery’ 

4) IniƟate a Standing Order - value date annually June 30th 

A number of you already have S. O. in place, thank you, so sit back and relax !! 

To all exisƟng parƟcipants, many thanks for your support - it is much appreciated and enables the loƩery 
to make a valuable contribuƟon to the village hall funds. 

To new residents - welcome to Waldringfield but you may be wondering what this is all about !! ?  This 
loƩery makes a valuable contribuƟon to the village hall funds, about £1,750.  The hall is owned by the 
village and the running of it is administered by the Waldringfield Village Hall Trust and its Trustees.  The 
upkeep, maintenance, improvements and capital projects have to be financed by hall leƫngs and fund 
raising  events - of which the loƩery is one. I have menƟoned the approximate amount of money gener-
ated by the loƩery and you will understand how important its contribuƟon is. 

As well as being part of the group of parƟcipants making this net contribuƟon to the hall funds, you have 
a chance to win prizes !   Each number costs £1 per month - £12 for the loƩery year, there is no limit to 
how many numbers you have !  We collect a full year’s subscripƟon of £12 per number during May / 
June and the payment methods are shown above. The loƩery year is July 1st to June 30th with a draw 
monthly, usually made at the Coffee Morning held in the hall on the first Thursday of the month. 

I menƟoned prizes !  Around 50% of the money for sold numbers is returned as prizes and currently the 
monthly prizes are : 

1st prize  £50;  2nd prize  £40; 3rd prize  £28; 4th prize  £18; 5th prize  £13 

If you don’t wish to play in a loƩery, some villagers make a donaƟon to village hall funds of at least the 
value of one number, for which we are most grateful - ‘Every liƩle helps’ !! I shall say no more - any 
quesƟons or for further informaƟon please do not hesitate to contact me by email 
ngking@bƟnternet.com; or by phone (numbers below) or knock on my door—‘Killick’. Cliff Road, 
Waldringfield, IP12 4QL 

Nigel King; Promoter, WVHT LoƩery 

01473 736060 or 07703 569364 



 

 

 

 

I’m Recyclable!  Please place me in the blue recycling bin when you’re done reading me  


